
In Honor of 

FRANK E. BALLESTEROS 

“HUMBUG” WEEK 
December 12-19, 2022 

WHEREAS, Frank E. Ballesteros has been providing the opportunity to learn acting skills 
for hundreds of aspiring children and adults in Antioch for over 40 years; 

WHEREAS, Frank has directed and mentored citizens of Antioch and has provided lifelong 
memories that they continue to remember and share with their families and friends; 

WHEREAS, since 1978, he has directed and performed as “Scrooge” in his production of 
“Humbug” here in the City of Antioch;  

WHEREAS, during the Christmas season, Frank E. Ballesteros has brought his production 
of “Humbug” to Antioch, which illustrates the meaning of Christmas and leaves those in 

attendance, cheerful and warm-hearted for the entire Season; and 

WHEREAS, the 2022 production of “Humbug” will start on December 16th and run through 
December 24th, performing at 300 G Street in Antioch. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, LAMAR A. THORPE, Mayor of the City of Antioch, 
do hereby proclaim the week of December 12th to 19th , 2022, as “Frank E. Ballesteros 

‘Humbug’ Week”, and encourages its citizens to come out and see the production  
during this Holiday season. 

DECEMBER 13, 2022 

__________________________________________ 
LAMAR A. THORPE, Mayor 
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